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Sale of New Flats in Projects

During the year, pre-sale of flats in four of the Authority’s joint venture developments were
launched by our joint venture partners, namely, Mount Davis 33 by Kowloon Development
Company, Vision City by Sino Land, J-Residences by K Wah and The Zenith by Chinese
Estates Holdings. In addition, sale of the remaining unsold flats in The Merton in Kennedy
Town was re-launched in the fourth quarter of 2006. With the continued improvement of the
residential market sentiment during the year, positive results were achieved. In total, over 1,400
flats were sold with most of the flats being sold in some projects and steady progress being
made in the others.

Following the pre-sale of flats in The Merton in January 2005, 32 purchasers defaulted at the
time when the assignments were due for completion in December 2005. In accordance with the
sale and purchase agreement, the purchasers’ deposits were forfeited when they failed to
complete the assignments even though several deadline extensions were given by the
Authority.

Partnership with Hong Kong Housing Society

The URA and the Hong Kong Housing Society (HKHS) entered into a Memorandum of
Understanding (MOU) on Strategic Cooperation in December 2002. Under the MOU, the
HKHS has to date commenced seven redevelopment projects which were announced but not
yet commenced by the former LDC. Five of these projects are in Sham Shui Po and two are in
Shau Kei Wan. The projects affect some 746 property interests and an estimated 1,200
households comprising about 2,320 people. When developed, the projects are expected to
provide 1,728 new flats, an approximate 12,300 square metres of retail space, 300 square
metres of open space and 4,400 square metres of space for Government
/Institution/Community (GIC) wuse. In addition, the HKHS has commenced a
revitalisation-cum-preservation project, involving nine tenement blocks and 34 households and
commonly known as the Blue House Project, in Wan Chai. The preserved buildings are planned
to be used for cultural and community purposes complemented by commercial facilities and

approximately 220 square metres of public open space.
Partnership with Hong Kong Housing Authority

The URA and the Hong Kong Housing Authority (HKHA) entered into a Memorandum of
Understanding in June 2002, under which the HKHA agreed to rehouse eligible tenants affected
by URA projects in public rental housing units at an agreed cost per unit. In June 2007, HKHA
and URA completed a review and executed an updated MOU under which these rehousing

arrangements will continue.
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